
 

 

True Parents look around Chung Pyung Tree of Love Plaza and Jeongshim Won 
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On 4.9 by the heavenly calendar in the 6th year of Cheon Il Guk (May 23, 2018), 10:10 am, True Parents 

visited the Chung Pyung Heaven and Earth Training Center with the head of True Mother's Secretariat, 

Mrs. Wonju McDevitt, and staff members to view the construction site of the Cheon Bo Won (heavenly 

genealogy center). True Parents went to the first and third floors, then heard Seok-byeong Kim (former 

chair of the Hyojeong Global Unification Foundation), and Vice-President Myong-kwan Lee's 

explanation of the construction procedures. True Parents looked around the construction site which is 

speeding towards completion and gave words of encouragement to the site staff saying, "When people 

come up here, they will not want to leave." True Parents mentioned the specific role of Cheon Bo Won 

saying, "Cheon Bo Won will be a place where the hearts of the members can be purified, healed and 

determined as they pray here." 

 

About 9 am on July 10, True Parents visited the Chung Pyung Heaven and Earth Training Center and the 

president of FFWPU for a Heavenly Korea and Chung Pyung Heaven and Earth Training Center, Gi-

seong Lee and staff members warmly welcomed them. True Parents looked around the Tree of Love 

Plaza, then went to the Jeongshim Won prayer hall, the Cheon Bo Won, and the Cheonseong Wanglim 

Palace area. True Parents listened to the progress reports of the construction of Cheon Bo Won and the 

remodeling of the Hyojeong Café from the Director of Sunwon Construction, Ho-bok Seong. True 

Parents presented all staff members with a vision for Chung Pyung Heaven and Earth Training Center as 

it moves forward as a central institution of Hyojeong Cheonwon.  


